

The Knight's Shield



St. Paul of Tarsus - Knight's of Columbus Council #11689

January, 2017

Charity, Unity, Fraternity, and Patriotism

Volume 22

A Word from Grand Knight Art Krygowski

A happy and healthy New Year to all. Welcome to 2017. I am hopeful you all enjoyed a safe and blessed Christmas with your families and loved ones.

The New Year has started, which means we need to begin planning events for the coming months while we have time to do so. All of you are asked to seek out men whom you think would make good Knights of Columbus, and ask them to join us. Every one of you is an untapped resource. We not only need your ideas, we need you to help and follow through. With a little effort we can continue to make this a great council for our parish.

Our brother Fr. Ron is doing very well. His heart procedure was very successful. Thank you for all your prayers and good wishes for him.

Sue Young was chosen by Tom Lawler to chair the Evangelization Committee, and she attended many programs and seminars with Tom before the formal creation of the committee. She is great to work with, very organized, enthusiastic, industrious and knowledgeable. She is looking for new members with some fresh ideas and insights, as the Knights are such a great example of Evangelization by serving the community in so many ways. Sue is asking for a Knight to be a new addition to the Evangelization Committee. I am asking for a volunteer to sit in their meetings on the second Tuesday of each month at 6:30pm. Please contact me if you would be willing to represent the Knights on this committee.

Everyone has received their Dues letter from our Worthy Financial Secretary Ray Ignatowski. Ray has added a questionnaire on the back of the form for you to fill out. Please add (spouse's name and especially E-mail address) or change any information about you that is incorrect. Remember Dues must be

paid by the January General Membership Meeting to be able to attend the meeting.

Our next Euchre Tournament is January 28th Please contact Steve Kargenian.

Our next Pancake breakfast has been changed from January 8th to January 29th. We will cancel February 19th and reschedule to a later date to be announced. From Ken Krause: I would like to thank the following Knights for their assistance in putting up the outside lights and decorations for the Christmas Season: Mike Hartel, Al Soulliere, Phil Mularski and Gary Skarb. On Saturday, December 10th, Eli Szypa attained Eagle Scout status with the Boy Scouts of America. Eli's Eagle Scout project was the outside stable that highlights the nativity as you enter church. Congratulations Eli on your accomplishment. Also thank you to Hank LeFlere for his assistance in setting up the outdoor stable.

The Journey Men's group is planning a Men's gathering with speaker Peter Herbeck at St. Paul's on June 10th. They would like to invite the Knights of Columbus to participate. They have reviewed this with Deacon Marc, and plan to have a morning Rosary, Mass, and breakfast followed by Peter's talk. The Knights may help or provide breakfast for the Journey Men's gathering in June. More to follow.

THANK YOU!!

To all who were able to attend the Blessing and Dedication of Fr. Lou's tree on December 11th after 11:30 mass, the weather was a little brisk, so Fr. Ron decided to have the Blessing and Dedication in the gathering area. Then the plaque was placed outside at the tree. Thank you Fr. Ron for your prayers and blessing and for continuing to lead us here at St. Paul of Tarsus

To Jerry Hund, Ray Coughlin and the many, many helpers taking orders, distributing samples and running the pickup before Christmas. Hopefully everyone enjoyed your Holiday Ham & Kielbasa that you purchased from the Knight's.

To Jeff Gapczynski for coordinating the efforts in helping out the food pantry — they were looking for volunteers to deliver food once a month to a food pantry shut-in.

To all who donated Sweatshirts and Gift Cards for HCCS — we had a nice amount of gifts.

To Georgios Sakorafos for putting tips on all 272 wires and to Bruce Arnold, Jerry Hund, Rich Miller and whoever else helped with the "Keep Christ in Christmas" Lawn signs, and for putting up the large signs at the Nativity scene and the North door at church. To Mike Hartel or Georgios Sakorafos and all who helped pick-up and set-up the chairs from Erie Elementary for our Christmas Masses.

Vivat Jesus Art Krygowski Grand Knight

25 Older Adult Truths

- 1. Bad decisions make good stories.
- You never know when it will strike, but there comes a moment when you know that you just aren't going to do anything productive for the rest of the day.
- 3. Can we all just agree to ignore whatever comes after Blu-ray? I don't wan to have to restart my collection...again.
- 4. I'm always slightly terrified when I exit out of Word and it asks me if I want to save any changes to my ten-page technical report that I swear I did not make any changes to.
- 5. I keep some people's phone numbers in my phone just so I know not to answer when they call.
- 6. I think the freezer deserves a light as well.
- I disagree with Kay Jewelers. I would bet on any given Friday or Saturday more kisses begin with Miller Light than Kay.
- 8. I wish Google Maps had an "Avoid Ghetto" routing option.
- 9. I have a hard time deciphering the fine line between boredom and hunger.
- 10. How many times is it appropriate to say "What?" before you just nod and smile because you still

- 11. You never know when it will strike, but there comes a moment when you know that you just aren't going to do anything productive for the rest of the day.
- 12. Can we all just agree to ignore whatever comes after Blu-ray? I don't want to have to restart my collection...again.
- 13. I'm always slightly terrified when I exit out of Word and it asks me if I want to save any changes to my ten-page technical report that I swear I did not make any changes to.
- 14. I keep some people's phone numbers in my phone just so I know not answer when they call.
- 15. I think the freezer deserves a light as well.
- 16. I disagree with Kay Jewelers. I would bet on any given Friday or Saturday, more kisses being with Miller Light than Kay.
- 17. I wish Google Maps had an "Avoid Ghetto" routing option.
- 18. I have a hard time deciphering the fine line between boredom and hunger.
- 19. How many times is it appropriate to say "What?" before you just nod and smile because you still didn't hear or understand a word they said?
- 20. I love the sense of camaraderie when an entire line of cars team up to prevent a jerk from cutting in at the front. Stay strong, brothers and sisters!
- 21. Shirts get dirty. Underwear gets dirty. Pants? Pants never get dirty, and you can wear them forever.
- 22. Even under ideal conditions, people have trouble locating their car keys in a pocket, finding their cell phone, and Pinning the Tail on the Donkey but I'd bet everyone can find and push the snooze button from 3 feet away, in about 1.7 seconds, eyes closed, first time every time.
- 23. As soon as you find something at the grocery store that you really like, they will either move it or the company will discontinue it.
- 24. The driving of all the other people on the road has become markedly worse in the past few years.25. The first testicular guard, the "Cup," was used in
- Hockey in 1874, and the first helmet was used in 1974. That means it only took 100 years for men to realize that their brain is also important.

Life just gets better as you get older, doesn't it?

Monthly Prayer Intention



Christian Unity

That all Christians may be faithful to the Lord's teaching by striving with prayer and fraternal charity to restore ecclesial communion and by collaborating to meet the challenges facing humanity.

Annual Casino Trip

Please join us Martin Luther King weekend, January 14-15, 2017, for our annual casino trip.

Proceeds from this trip benefit the Casey The Bear program.

See attached flyer for details. If you have any questions, please contact me at 586-263-5942.

Jeff Gapczynski Trip Coordinator



Our State Membership Motto for 2017:

Our Growth Starts With...

"One Member, Per Council, Per Month"



Holy Cross Children's Services Calendars

Holy Cross Children's Services 2017 calendars are now available and will be at the October 10th meeting. The cost of each calendar is \$25.00 and serve as a raffle ticket throughout all of 2017, with the proceeds going to support HCCS.

Brother Francis appreciates your participation in this important fundraiser.

E-Mail Communications



Brothers:

One of the methods we use to communicate various events for the Knights is an e-mail list. As coordinator for the list, I want to ask any of you that haven't been receiving these messages to send me an e-mail from your home account. This will give me the correct and current e-mail for you, and I will keep you on the list.

Fraternally,

George Loewen gjl047@gmail.com

Quick Notes

If you move or have a change in phone number, please notify Financial Secretary, Ray Ignatowski at 586-946-0129.

Please visit our sick and shut-in Brothers. If you are unable to visit, please send a card with a note. It will be very much appreciated.

Protecting God's Children / Background Check

As has been mentioned numerous times at council meeting and in this newsletter, you must have taken the Protecting God's Children class and have submitted your name to the church offices to have a criminal background check done in order to volunteer at any K of C event that takes place on the church property.

Information Not Available

Go to www.virtusonline.org to check for available classes and to register.

Corporate Communion Masses

Our Next Corporate Communion will be held on March 18, 2017, at the 4:00 p.m. Mass.

Lectors: George Loewen

Tony Valentine

Acolytes: Leonard Gutkowski

Gary Skarb

We hope you will join us to show the importance of family praying together.



Knight of the Month and Family of the Month

The **Knight of the Month** is selected by the Board of Officers, as a Knight who exemplifies in his daily life the principles of Catholic Life, and is instrumental to the success of our Council, Church, and Community.

The Knight of the Month for December: "John Russo." In recognition of his exemplary service to the Council.

The **Family of the Month** is selected by the Board of Officers as a Family who exemplifies in the principles of Catholic Family Life, and who contribute to the success of our Council, Church, and Community.

The Family of the Month for November: <u>"William</u> <u>Giezyng Family."</u> In recognition of their out-standing service to the Council.

VETS Returning Home

I have had several inquiries about giving large appliances like stoves, refrigerators and freezers to the Vets Returning Home program. When these vets leave, they typically move into apartments which already have these appliances. Therefore, the Vets Returning Home organization cannot use these kinds of appliances.

If you have furniture that you wish to donate, they will come to your house for pick-up. The direct number for pick-up is 586-285-6506. When you call they will establish a scheduled time and date for pick-up.

If you have any questions, please call me at 586-469-1997.

Thanks,

Phil Kwasny



The Lighter Side



Sign on the side of the road: Honk if you love Jesus....Text while driving if you want to meet him.

A priest and pastor from the local parishes are standing by the side of the road holding up a sign that reads, "The End is Near! Turn yourself around now before it's too late!" They planned to hold up the sign to each passing car.

"Leave us alone you religious nuts!" yelled the first driver as he sped by. From around the curve they heard screeching tires and a big splash.

"Do you think," said one clergy to the other, "we should just put up a sign that says 'Bridge Out' instead?"

Moses, Jesus, and an old man are playing golf. The first one to tee off is Moses. He smacks the ball and it is heading right for the water before the green. Moses raises his club, the water parts, and the ball makes it to the green. Jesus gets ready to swing, smashes it out, and it is headed for the water. Jesus closes his eyes and prays silently. The ball skips across the water and lands right on the green one foot from the hole. The old man's turn comes and he drives the ball into the sky. The ball looks like it is going to drop directly in the water. A fish jumps from the water swallowing the ball, as a hawk drops from the sky, grabbing the fish. As the hawk flies over the green, a bolt of lightning strikes the hawk, making it drop the fish. As the fish hits the green, it spits out the ball and the ball rolls into the hole, making a hole in one. Jesus looks at Moses and says, "I really think I'm leaving Father at home next time!"

Motions Passed

The following motions were approved at the December general membership meeting:

Motion be George Loewen and seconded by Hank Leflere to pay the bills as presented, the motion passed without discussion.

Motion to accept transfer of Gary Sierpien from Bishop Murphy council to St Paul of Tarsus Council, motion passed.

Motion made by George Loewen and seconded by Phil Kwasny to donate to a Brother Knight in need to help with Christmas for his daughter. Motion passed without discussion.

Motion by Jeff Gapzczynski and seconded by Phil Kwasny to explore the possibility of providing a breakfast/meal for the Journeyman's gathering in June. Motion passed after some discussion and info provided by Guy Infante.



#112911078

How to Prove Life Begins at Conception Part 6



Update Your Beneficiaries

Call in the experts

Once you have defended the claim that from conception the unborn are biological human beings by using the 10-second pro-life apologist, it is more than appropriate to augment the argument with appeals to relevant authorities. For example, in *Planned Parenthood v. Rounds (2008)*, the Eighth Circuit Court of Appeals found that requiring abortionists to say that the fetus is a "living, separate, whole human being" does not force an abortionist to espouse an unconstitutional religious viewpoint. The court ruled that this statement was a biological fact that even physicians affiliated with Planned Parenthood accept.

Distinguished scientists and philosophers back up the court's opinion. The standard medical text *Human Embryology and Teratology* states, <u>"Although human life is a continuous process, fertilization is a critical landmark because, under ordinary circumstances, a new, genetically distinct human organism is formed" (8).</u>

Leading pro-choice philosophers agree that human fetuses are human beings. David Boonin, author of *A Defense of Abortion*, writes, "Perhaps the most straightforward relation between you and me on the one hand and every human fetus on the other hand is this: All are living members of the same species, homo sapiens. A human fetus after all is simply a human being at a very early stage in his or her development" (20).

After reviewing several medical and embryology textbooks, I have yet to find a single one that denies that a human embryo is a human organism. Since, by definition, a human fetus is a stage of development for a human organism, I doubt I ever will find such a claim in a serious textbook.

Sometimes it is easy to overlook the simplest of things.

Take, for example, the beneficiaries on your life insurance policies. If your policy was applied for and issued several years ago, it may very well be that the person you originally selected as the beneficiary is no longer the person you would want to receive the policy proceeds. If you bought the policy when you were single, for example, you may have named your parents as beneficiaries. If you have since married, your policies should be updated to reflect your spouse as beneficiary. Maybe you've had children since, who are not named on the policies.

Most people list a primary beneficiary, who is specifically designated as the first in priority to receive policy proceeds. We also encourage the naming of a contingent beneficiary, an alternate person designated to receive policy proceeds, usually in the event that the original beneficiary pre-deceases the insured. I routinely call all of my policyholders for annual review appointments, usually near the anniversary date of your policy — that is, the date it was originally issued. One of the matters that I'll discuss during this review is the status of your beneficiary designations. If they need updating, and they often do, I can complete the paperwork during that appointment. I look forward to meeting with each of you to discuss your family's needs.

*Receive a complete Family Needs Analysis at my expense.

Ask about our GUARANTEED LIFE INSURANCE, ANNUITIES,

LONG TERM CARE & DISABILITY INSURANCE

In Christ,

Richard J. Miller

Field Agent

Knights of Columbus Supreme Council Insurance

Office: 586-610-1545

E-mail: Richard.Miller@KofC.org

α		of Events
	DHAST	AT FTANTS
	CILUAL	OTPACTIC

January 9	7:30 pm	General Membership Meeting (6:30 dinner — free will donation)
January 14	9:00 am	Admissions Degree (1st Degree) St. Paul of Tarsus — Registration 8:30 a.m.
January 18	1:00—7:00 pm	St. Paul K of C Blood Drive
January 23	7:30 pm	District Planning/Workshop — St. Paul of Tarsus — Dinner at 7:00 pm
January 26	7:00 pm	Officers Meeting
January 28	5:00 pm	Euchre Tournament — Set-up at 4:00 pm
January 29	7:45 and 9:30 Masses	Pancake Breakfast



Resolutions to the Brothers of St. Paul Knights of Columbus Council 11689

Whereas,

the Knights of Columbus members in District 24 desire to reduce the number of abortions in Macomb County, and

Whereas,

ultrasound machines have been shown to reduce abortions because reports indicate that up to 90% of women considering an abortion choose to have their baby after seeing an ultrasound image of their child, and

Whereas,

in 2009 the Knight of Columbus Supreme Council established and Ultrasound Program which provides 50% of the cost of the purchase of Ultrasound machines, and

Whereas,

the Knights of Columbus Supreme Council has encouraged all state and local councils to participate in the Ultrasound Program and as of November 2012, state and local councils in at least 44 jurisdictions have qualified for matching funds from the Supreme Council for the purchase of over 290 Ultrasound machines at a cost of over \$8,500,000, and

Whereas,

the District 24 Councils desire is to install a Ultrasound Machine in Compassion Pregnancy Center located in Clinton Township, Mi., and

Whereas,

the cost of a Ultrasound machine is \$26,000 and the cost of yearly maintenance (after a two year warranty) and training of qualified Ultrasound technicians is \$3,000. All of District 24 councils are coordinating fundraising among their council.

Whereas,

The cost to Council 11689 is \$2,660 for the purchase of the Ultrasound Machine and \$750 per year for yearly maintenance (after a two year warranty) and training of qualified Ultrasound technicians.

Now, Therefore Be it Resolved,

the St. Paul of Tarsus Council 11689 of the Knights of Columbus hereby establishes a Baby Bottle Drive Fundraiser in February 2017 with proceeds up to \$3,410 going to the purchase of the Ultrasound Machine and the first year of yearly maintenance (after a two year warranty) and training of qualified Ultrasound technicians with the excess donations to be given to Abigayle Ministries in Sterling Heights, Mi. Also establish yearly fundraisers to collect \$750 per year for yearly maintenance (after a two year warranty) and training of qualified Ultrasound technicians, and

Be it Further Resolved,

the District 24 Councils of the Knights of Columbus hereby establishes a Council 24 Ultrasound Fund Program to receive donations from local councils solely for the purpose of purchasing an Ultrasound machine for Compassion Pregnancy Center located in Clinton Township, Mi. which meets all the qualifying criteria established by Knights of Columbus Supreme Council Ultrasound Program.

Recommendation: Adopt

Action: Recommendation approved by Council 11689

Submitted: by Art Krygowski, Grand Knight St. Paul of Tarsus 11689

Happy Birthday!!



Richard Dutts	January 2
Guido Fracassa	January 2
Patricia Okerhjelm	January 3
George Francis	January 6
Lorrayne Thielmans	January 7
Thomas Hudson	January 12
Thomas Murray	January 14
Donald Duff	January 15
Philip Bryant	January 15
Joseph Frontera	January 16
Kenneth Grobbel	January 17
Harold Meershcaert	January 19
Vito Guzzardo	January 21
Thomas George	January 28
Dean Pascaretti	January 29
Kim Murphy	January 31

If you'd like to see your birthday posted, please send an e-mail to Chris Gapczynski at spotknights11689@gmail.com, or call at (586) 263-5942.

Happy Anniversary!!



Jerry & Sue Hund January 22

If you'd like to see your anniversary posted, please send an e-mail to Chris Gapczynski at spot-knights11689@gmail.com, or call at (586) 263-5942.



Please Remember our Beloved Deceased Brother Knights

Carl A. Owen	March 5, 1997
Frank C. Kave	October 3, 1998
Chester E. Raszkowski	August 8, 2000
Robert A. Post	August 1, 2001
Martin W. Rosenau	September 24, 2001
Julius T. Abraham	October 8, 2001
Clemente Truden	December 7, 2001
Walter F. Kawka	December 25, 2002
James P. Koss	May 4, 2003
Dominic Morello	March 12, 2005
John P. Banas	April 16, 2005
Catan W. Bernardo	June 13, 2006
Robert W. Majkowski	June 28, 2006
Alfonso Carvajal	March 11, 2007
Brian R. McGinnis	October 24, 2007
Arthur J. Hug	January 17, 2008
James Bischoff	February 11, 2008
Russell J. Licovoli	April 2, 2008
Donald Lynch	May 1, 2008
Joseph Anthonucci	November 18, 2008
John Billotti	May 20, 2009
Morris Demetsenare	July 9, 2009
Conrad Leder	September 5, 2009
Joseph T. Frontera	September 7, 2009
Gary Golec	April 4, 2010
Walter Baumgart	August 15, 2010
Robert Serafino	January 16, 2012
Guy Serafino	March 7, 2012
Thomas Saura	April 3, 2012
Frank Gaal	January 12, 2012
William Carron	July 8, 2012
Gregory Kropidlowski	May 11, 2014
Vincent McInnes	August 16, 2014
Joseph Ricard	September 22, 2014
Albert Johnson	January 22, 2015
Joseph Godell	February 5, 2015
Raymond Dawson	February 25, 2015
Michael J. Francis	February 28, 2015
Donald Duff	July 30, 2015
Harold Patterson	October 20, 2015
William Galbraith	November 22, 2015
Donald Badowski	March 16, 2016
Fr. Louis Grandpre	February 20, 2016
John Marotta	March 26, 2016
Ralph Labadie	March 27, 2016
Reginald Topolewski	June 28, 2016
James Kaza	September 26, 2016



For the Good of the Order

Please keep the Knights, Relatives or Acquaintances of Knights below in your prayers.



Carol Alexander Jennifer Loewen
Kevin Bondra Ken Lomasney
Larry Call Tom Lomasney

Lucas Caulson Edward Marcinkowski

Larry Connell Leanne Mackay
Sherri Czarny Christine McNally

Micheal Denomme Jill Nelson James Diehl Monica Notch

James D'Ursa BK-Richard & Patricia Okerhjelm

Richard Emmers Millie Orley
Fr. Ron Essman Jim Overholt

BK-Guido Fracassa BK-Jim & Barbara Petoskey

Janet Franks Larry Rosso
BK-Angelo & Carol Garavaglia Zachary Shevsky

Sandy Grobbel PGK-Karl & Joanne Sziisz

Robert Gutkowski Mildred Tarbuck
BK-Mike Hoste Matthew Thomas
Barbara Hubbard Sandra Ventimiglia
Sue Hund Kim Vestrand

Sue HundKim VestrandBK-Steven KargenianBob WilliamsCarol KrmelLynn Willaims

Fred Lewis BK-Deacon Ed Wilson

NOTE: BK = Brother Knight

SK = Sir Knight



Officers of S.P.O.T. K of C Council #11689 District #24

District Deputy	Mike Mejia	586-948-3073
District Warden	Gary Kopp	586-873-6906
Grand Knight	Art Krygowski	586-469-2996
Deputy Grand Knight	Mike Hartel	586-263-0544
Chancellor	Ted Czarny	586-286-6026
Financial	Ray Ignatowski	586-946-0129
Recorder	Rob Tusset	586-477-0232
Treasurer	Ray Coughlin	586-412-7178
Warden	Tony Guido	586-201-4409
Inside Guard	Joe Bono	586-263-4306
Outside	Gerry Vento	586-231-5777
1 Yr Trustee	Tom Gray	586-468-2165
2 Yr Trustee	Steve Kargenian	586-746-9073
3 Yr Trustee	PGK-Bruce Arnold	586-566-0628
Advocate	Ken Krause	586-263-7115
Lecturer	Jim Hubbard	586-286-1658
Program	Henry Leflere	586-468-5122
Church	Angelo Garavaglia	586-412-3327
Community	George Loewen	586-731-5299
Council	George Sakorafos	586-610-3576
Family	Richard Okerhjelm	586-996-2221
Youth	Art Krygowski	586-469-2996
Membership	George Loewen	586-731-5299
Field Agent	Richard Miller	586-610-1545
Vocations Director	Jeff Gapczynski PCGK and FDD	586-263-5942
Pro-Life Chairman	Sal Ales	586-263-3483
Chairman		



We realize that when illness strikes, it may be difficult to attend our meetings. Please let any member know if another Brother Knight or his family should be added to our prayer list at each meeting.

To place articles in the newsletter contact: Chris Gapczynski at 586-263-5942 or spotknights11689@gmail.com

Articles for the February newsletter must be submitted by no later than <u>January</u> 22, **2017**.

Important Websites

K of C Supreme: www.kofc.org

K of C Michigan State Council: www.mikofc.org

Michigan District #1: www.michigandistrict1.com

St. Paul of Tarsus: www.stpaulof tarsus.com

Our Council newsletter is now available online at the St. Paul of Tarsus Parish website, www.stpauloftarsus.com.

Anyone who wishes to view our newsletter via the Internet instead of by regular mail, should contact Chris Gapczynski at 586-263-5942 or at spotknights11689@gmail.com. Doing so would save our Council a great deal of money for printing and postage.





S.P.O.T. K of C Annual Winter Get-Away Sunday-Monday January 15-16, 2017

\$115 per person (Double Occupancy) for

this exciting trip!! \$140 for Single. \$65 back from the Casinos in Free play and food!!

Stop at Soaring Eagle on the Way to Little River



Contact Jeff Gapczynski at 586-263-5942.

Make out checks to: SPOT K of C 11689.

Mail checks to Jeff Gapczynski

41240 Scarborough Ct.

Clinton Twp., MI 48038

Advance reservations are required. Reservations and payment are due by no later than December 20, 2016.

Bus departs from the Kroger parking lot at Garfield and Canal Road at 7:00 a.m. sharp. Breakfast stop at McDonalds Birch Run.

Little River Casino Trip — S.P.O.T. K of C January 15-16, 2017 Contact Jeff Gapczynski at 586-263-5942

All Rooms are Non-Smoking

Total Paid Ś	Special Bus or Hotel needs for	Casino Card #(Need numbers for each Casino visited)	City Casino Card #	Address	(Need numbers for each Casino visited) Name	Casino Card #	Casino Card #	City	Address	Name	(Need numbers for each Casino visited)	Casino Card #	Casino Card #	City	Address	Name	(Need numbers for each Casino visited)	Casino Card #	Casino Card #	City	Address	Name
		Birth Date	Zip Code		(Full Birth Dates are Required) Phone	Birth Date		Zip Code		Phone	(Full Birth Dates are Required)	Birth Date		Zip Code		Phone	(Full Birth Dates are Required)	Birth Date		Zip Code		Phone